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Report to Policyholders 
 
It is my pleasure, on behalf of the Board of Directors of West Elgin Mutual Insurance 
Company, to present to you, the policyholders, our 2015 Annual Report and Financial 
Statements. 
 
Your Company was able to increase the total direct premium written by over 4% during 
2015 primarily as a result of increased policy count.  We’re happy to know we’re reaching 
out to more customers and taking care of their insurance protection.  The main causes 
of loss for this year can be categorized as Fire, Water and Weather.  We did experience 
an increase in the number of residential fire losses.  All losses fell within the Company 
retention so did not require assistance from our reinsurer. Our Claims department stands 
at the ready to assist our policyholders when a loss occurs and we’re proud of the manner 
in which they respond.  Overall, our insurance operations generated sufficient income to 
cover our policyholders’ losses and the costs to operate the business. 
 
Investment income was disappointing over the year 2015.  Interest earned on our fixed 
income portfolio and dividends from our equity portfolio were almost entirely offset by 
a reduction in the market value over the course of the year.  Since we are required to 
record changes in market value through income, much of the accumulated gains over 
the last few years were eroded by declining values.  
 
In the 2014 Chairman’s Report, it was reported that the Board had given approval for 
management to investigate potential property purchases within the Dutton area with the 
aim of building a new home for our head office team and Dutton sales agents. I am 
pleased to announce that in late 2015, seven acres of land was purchased on the corner 
of Currie Road and Pioneer Line in Dutton on which to build a new office for West Elgin 
Mutual.  Planning is well underway for the new office premises, and it is our goal to start 
building in the spring of this year.  All going well we will be hosting our 2017 AGM in 
the new building. 
 
This year saw the Board make a substantial donation of $50,000 to the Great Expansion 
Campaign at the St Thomas Elgin General Hospital.  The Board felt this was a very 
beneficial cause, given the importance of STEGH to our policyholders.   
 
During 2015 a number of staffing changes were made within the organization.  We 
welcomed a number of new staff: Drew Lebedz (Sales Agent, Rodney office), Olivia 
Neigel, Angela Karau and Briley Knight (Underwriters), Todd DeSilva (IT) and Emily 
Brown (Accounting). 
 
Permanent administration staff were appointed in our offices in Aylmer, Shedden and 
Rodney to provide day to day support to the agents.  New faces you will see when visiting 
these branches are: Sue Banman (Aylmer), Cherilyn Bint (Shedden) and Laurie Sura 
(Rodney). 



 
2015 has been a busy year for the organization and as such, I would like to thank my 
fellow Directors for their support during my term as Chairman, and also the management 
and staff for their dedication and hard work during the year.   
 
In conclusion, I would like to invite all policyholders to the Annual General Meeting on 
March 23rd at the East Elgin Community Complex in Aylmer.  This year Paul Jenkins, 
Executive Director of the St. Thomas Elgin General Hospital Foundation will be speaking 
to our policyholders about the Great Expansion campaign and how the donation 
mentioned above will be used.  
 
Ken McCallum 
Chairman of the Board of Directors 
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